Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

January 10, 2012
Chairperson Larry Eveland called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. in the Hiawatha Conference Room.  Present: Larry Eveland, Bill Hornett, Deb Theis, Frank Glaser, and Dan Wilkes Employees: Angie Cole, Liz Goater and Rick Wolfe.  Guests: Marty Bruns – City Council and Brenda Paisley – Cogran Systems. 
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Bill Hornett, to approve the agenda with the amendment of moving item d to the beginning to accommodate Brenda Paisley who was present for the software demonstration.  Motion carried.
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Bill Hornett, to approve December 13, 2011 minutes.  Motion carried.

Recreation Software Demonstration
Angie Cole provided a demonstration of how to find the recreation software on the Hiawatha website and then showed how users can create an account and register for programs or rent a facility. Cole explained that the software had been “live” for a few days and there have already been a few people register for the dance clinic and rent the Community Center. These first transactions went smoothly. Larry Eveland asked if you have to enter all of that information to register and Cole explained the program is designed to set up an account and then use the system over and over again. Dan Wilkes asked if the Hiawatha Kids League will be also using this program and Angie Cole stated that they could certainly purchase the software as our department has and then would be able to link to our site in the future. Brenda Paisiley explained that if you entered information regarding a rental or program but did not pay for it, the system will hold the information for 20 days. Training and instruction may be helpful to make sure front counter staff are prepared to answer questions. Cole is very happy with the results this software has produced and excited to see where it will take the department in the future including adding farmers market vendor applications and payments. 
Chairman and Vice Chairman Appointment
Dan Wilkes nominated Larry Eveland for chairperson. Deb Theis nominated Bill Hornett for chairperson. The Commission discussed past procedure is the vice chairperson has moved into the chairperson spot and asked if Deb Theis, the current vice chairperson would like to move into chairperson. Deb Theis accepted. 
Motion by Dan Wilkes, second by Bill Hornett to move Deb Theis from vice chairperson to chairperson. Motion carried. 

Deb Theis nominated Dan Wilkes as Vice chairperson, Dan Wilkes accepted. Dan Wilkes asked of his responsibility as vice chairperson and Deb Theis explained that he would fill in as chairperson in the event of her absence. 

Motion by Deb Theis, second by Frank Glaser to make Dan Wilkes Vice chairperson. Motion carried. 

Hawk A Model A Ford Club Yearly Use Agreement for Community Center
Motion by Dan Wilkes, second by Bill Hornett to recommend to City Council approval of the Hawk A Model A Ford Club agreement for January 2012 through December 2012. Motion carried. 

2012 Farmers Market
Angie Cole reviewed a meeting held with the farmer’s market vendors and the Market Manager, Sandy Barnard. There had been previous discussion of expanding the market to make room for additional vendors and possibly take up more space in the park. After discussion with the pertinent market staff and vendors it was decided not to expand the market. The vendors like the smaller town feel and believe that is the reason that are market gets as many customers as larger markets. Vendors appreciate our small town approach we allow the vendors the freedom to be responsible with their own decisions. The only issue that needs addressed is the amount of people showing up for a daily pass, which can make for more work in the mornings before the market with stall assignments and being overwhelmed with vendors wanting to show up and sell the day of. As a deterrent for this daily use Cole and Barnard would like to implement a $35 monthly fee option that would allow vendors to only come for a month at a time in the event they have seasonal produce (i.e. pumpkins at the end of the season).  A comparison chart was also presented to the Commission with current prices for stalls for the surrounding markets.

The current rate of the farmers market use is $10 daily / $5.35 for seasonal vendors.

Cole recommended raising the seasonal lease rates $50 and adding a monthly rate of $35.

The new rate of the farmers market would be $10 daily / $8.75 monthly / $7.14 seasonally. 


This comparison makes it very clear that our vendors are getting a phenomenal deal by renting a season stall. Bill Hornett stated he thought the current seasonal vendors were getting a great deal and raising the price would still allow them to rent at a great price. Frank Glaser asked why they didn’t want to expand to other portions of the park to which Angie Cole explained that they would like to be able to use part of the N. 10th parking lot for people to park and try to make less of an issue for street parking. Angie Cole explained the daily option will still be available, but they are hoping it will be less popular with this new monthly option. Bill Hornett asked if this would be a full month, starting at the beginning and going until the end of a calendar month to which Angie Cole replied yes there will be no mid-month option and vendors will need to have all their paperwork in good order and paid prior to the start of the market to sell products in their assigned spot. Larry Eveland asked if the $50 increase was sufficient. Dan Wilkes stated maybe the increase should go up proportionally to free up space for the other vendors. Bill Hornett asked if the Commission should limit new vendors to one space. Deb Theis asked if they were any vendors that rented additional spots that really didn’t need that much space. Angie Cole said no, that they were only a few who rented a double space and only one who rented a triple space and that was Fred Johnson, who was one of the founders of this Hiawatha market so we certainly wouldn’t want to limit his space since he was essential in making the market what it is today. 
Motion by Bill Hornett, second by Dan Wilkes to recommend City Council approve raising the seasonal Farmers Market lease rate by $50 incrementally therefore: 
One space shall be Two Hundred Dollars ($200.00); 

Two spaces shall be Two Hundred Fifty Dollars ($250.00); 

Three spaces shall be Three Hundred Dollars ($300.00).  

Motion carried. 

Motion by Deb Theis, second by Frank Glaser to recommend City Council approve implementing a $35 Farmers Market monthly lease rate for monthly vendors. Motion carried. 

Angie Cole also reviewed the responsibility placed on the Market Manager including collecting fees and paperwork at each Sunday market, assigning spaces to seasonal, monthly and daily vendors, filing WIC paperwork for the market, making sure vendors set up safely, placing signs and barricades, etc. Cole asked the Commission to approve her annual pay be increased from $500 and market space to $750 and a market space. Sandy has done an excellent job in the past year and Angie Cole explained this raise would put the contract at less than $7.14 an hour.
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Bill Hornett to approve raising the Market Managers contract from $500 to $750 annually including a space at the market. Motion carried. 

PARKS AND RECREATION UPDATE:
Angie Cole explained that we would like to have a contest to name the new August concert series in conjunction with our sponsor University of Iowa Credit Union. The new Activity Brochure was presented to the Commission now that it has been delivered by the printing company. The Commission discussed next month meeting and the second Tuesday is February 14th. Since this is Valentines Day the Commission decided to change the meeting date to the next day February 15th just for this month. The Commission also decided to change their meeting time back to 6 PM due to Bruce Henthorn’s resignation, since the meeting time was originally changed to better accommodate his work schedule. The Commission decided to change the meeting time back to 6 PM for all Parks and Recreation Commission meetings going forward. 
Motion by Deb Theis, second Dan Wilkes, to adjourn at 8:03 p.m.   Motion carried.






 

Larry Eveland, Chairperson
ATTEST:  Angie Cole, Parks and Recreation Director
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